Minutes of the 2007 Annual Meeting of the Western Regional Project W-1147
Mission Inn Hotel, Riverside, CA; December 8, 2007

Members Present:

	Alaska
	Jenifer McBeath

	Arizona
	Sandy Pierson

	California
	Ole Becker

James Borneman

Micheal Stangellini

Krishna Subbarao

	Michigan
	Jianjun Hao

	Montana
	Barry Jacobsen

	Nebraska
	Gary Yuen

	New Mexico
	Suon Sanogo

	New York
	George Abawi

Gary Harman

Chris Smart

	Oregon
	Jennifer Parke

	Washington
	Tim Paulitz


Administrative Advisor Present:
Don Cooksey

The meeting was brought to order by Chris Smart, Chair at 8:30 AM

1. Adminstrative Advisor Don Cooksey, also representing University of California, Davis as Interim Dean, welcomed the group to Riverside. 

a. Reviewed schedule and process of project renewal. Suggested that meeting the January 2008 deadline for submission of proposal would be advantageous as that would allow review of the proposal in April, submission of a revision if needed, and approval by October 2008. All current members and potential new members (listed in Appendix E) will have to establish membership in the new project through their dean. Tim Paulitz or Don Cooksey will notify members when that process must be done.

b. Emphasized need to document extension and outreach activities in Annual Reports and in the renewal proposal despite disconnection between information required for Annual Reports and criteria by which projects are reviewed.

c. Although Farm Bill still had not been passed, the version before Congress provides for essentially flat funding for formula funds. 

d. Clarified funds provided to each state institution is based on a formula. Disbursement of funds at state level dependent upon the dean. Therefore, funding actually awarded to each project member will vary.

2. State reports were presented from 9 AM until 1PM.
3. Committee business was held from 2:00 until 2:30.

a. Minutes from the 2006 meeting – George Abawi moved to approve, Gary Yuen seconded the motion. Approved.  

b. Jianjun Hao was unanimously elected secretary for 2008. Gary Yuen, this years’s secretary will serve as chair for 2008.

c. Barry Jacobsen volunteered to organize and host the 2008 meeting in Boseman, Montana. December 6 and 7, 2008 were selected as tentative dates for 2008 meeting.

4. Tim Paulitz led discussion on project renewal from 2:30 until 5:00.

a. Tim presented a rough draft prepared by several members of the committee.

b. Suggestions were made by members as to revising the draft, including the addition of a fourth objective that speaks directly to extension and outreach.

c. Tim will revise the proposal based on suggestions and distribute it electronically to the members for further input.

5. The meeting was adjourned at 5PM. Informal discussions continued in the evening.

